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I think about Heaven a lot. So many people whom I love with all my heart are there and I miss them every
day. I wonder what they are doing and if they think about us. I wonder if my brothers are really playing
rummy with our dad, the way we say they are. Are they going fishing and is our mom visiting with her
wonderful parents whom she had not seen in half a century? What will Heaven be like? After all, in addition to
loved ones in Heaven, there are also uncounted millions of brothers and sisters of all races and tribes whom
we have yet to meet. Who would not want to go to Heaven? My friend Barbara Hardy used to say when she
got to Heaven, she was going to ask for a size 10 body. A pastor friend used to say that in Heaven, he would
be able to eat all the lemon ice-box pie he wanted without gaining an ounce. Joni Aereckson Tada has said that
when she gets to Heaven, the first thing she plans to do is ask Jesus to dance. Some more serious things I
wonder about Heaven includeâ€¦ Who specifically will be there? So many people are borderline, it seems to
me, and I would find it impossible to decide whether they are true believers or not. No one wants anyone to go
to hell. Will we have the option of seeing a replay of our lives here on earth? And why would we want to?!
The point of allowing us to see the replay would be to show us a what God was doing behind the scenes, b
how He used the tiniest deeds and words and gifts to achieve His purposes, c how even the sufferings and pain
were instruments in His hand, and d a thousand other things we cannot even imagine. Or would He not do that
out of love and mercy? Surely, the ministry of our Lord Jesus on earth is the story of the ages, and nothing
rivals it in heaven or earth. I brought the subject up, and was enthralled as one after another told what they
knew of the incident: Perhaps Heaven will be a time of sitting around discussing events from Scripture with
the actual characters and hearing their stories. And will there be history classes where the saints of the ages
give their personal stories? Oh, sign me up for as many of those as you can! I want to hear from Reverend and
Mrs. Covell, missionaries to Japan and beheaded by the Japanese soldiers early in World War 2, and from Dr.
Bill Wallace, martyred by the Red Chinese around And through it all, I wonder how eternity will feel. As a
child, I would lie awake at night trying to imagine endless time and limitless space. How could this be? What
would that feel like to know time has no end but this just goes on and on and onâ€¦.? It was almost frightening.
The answer of course is that all of this will be on another plane, another dimension perhaps, and the
constraints we know here will not be present there. Imagine trying to explain the operation of computers to an
ant. Imagine trying to tell your favorite lapdog how to build a house. Imagine you and me in the presence of
the Creator of the vast reaches of the universe. Some matters are so grand they exceed the capacity of small
minds to grasp. We see through the glass darkly. We do things we do not want to do and fail to do what we
should. We throw ourselves on His mercy out of sheer desperation. I know the feeling. We defer to the Lord
Jesus on all things Heavenly. Jesus is a native of Heaven and thus the Authority on all things celestial. We
defer, as I say, to the Lord Jesus but also to the inspired writers of Scripture, who left us mind-boggling and
thought-provoking insights about Heavenâ€¦. That, I confess, is way beyond my poor ability to conceive of.
Heaven knows no vagabonds and has no nomads. There are no homeless in glory. What a privilege this will
be. In between, pause to consider Matthew Gloryland has no licensing bureaus, no code enforcement offices,
and no department to see that we all obey the rules. Heaven is the culmination of everything we have hoped
for and dreamed of. No one is deformed, unformed, partial or incomplete in Heaven. No one in Glory has
self-esteem problems. Heaven is the end of all the grief and pain we have known in this lifetime. No tears, no
pain, no darkness, no wickedness, no devil, no death, and no bullying or competition. There are no counseling
services in Heaven. Heaven is your inheritance for all who are born again. No one can take Heaven away from
you. Heaven is a place of reward. No one in Heaven gets the short end of the stick. Gloryland has no
complaints department. No one camps out in Heaven. Heaven is a place of music, singing, praise, and
harmony as we have never heard it done. No one is tone-deaf in Heaven. Clearly, human language throws in
the towel and admits that these things are indescribable. But we still wonder. We cannot help ourselves. I have
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the word of the Lord Jesus Christ on that. I believe, Lord Jesus. Now, help me to take as many people with me
as possible. Oh, that they were! We come by Him or we miss Heaven altogether. I worry about those who
think because they belong to this church or that denomination they are automatically in. Get into the Word of
God and read it. Start with the first page of the New Testament and read it all. Obey what you read see John
Get with His people in a Bible-believing church, be baptized, read your Bible and pray. I wonder if you will
start on this journey with us today. And I wonder why anyone would choose to delay.
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The five classics were canonized as the basic elements of the Confucian educational system during the second
century B. The Classic of History is a collection of documents spanning some seventeen hundred years of
Chinese history and legend, from to B. The document that appears here was composed in the age of Zhou but
purports to be the advice given by the faithful Yi Yin to King Tai Jia, second of the Shang kings. According to
the story behind the document, when the first Shang king, Cheng Tang, died around , his chief minister, Yi
Yin, took it upon himself to instruct the new, young king in the ways and duties of kingship and the workings
of the Mandate of Heaven. The Mandate of Heaven was a political-social philosophy that explained the
success and failure of monarchs and states down to the end of the empire in C. Whenever a dynasty fell, the
reason invariably offered by Chinas sages was that it had lost the moral right to rule, which is given by
Heaven alone. Questions to Consider According to the Mandate of Heaven, what are the most important
lessons that history teaches? What does this reveal about the significance of ancestors in Chinese society and
culture? What must King Tai Jai do in order to become a successful ruler? Source In the twelfth month of the
first year Yi Yin sacrificed to the former king, and presented the heirking reverently before the shrine of his
grandfather. All the princes from the domain of the nobles and the royal domain were present; all the officers
also, each continuing to discharge his particular duties, were there to receive the orders of the chief minister.
Yi Yin then clearly described the complete virtue of the Meritorious Ancestor for the instruction of the young
king. The spirits of the hills and rivers likewise were all in tranquility; and the birds and beasts, the fishes and
tortoises, all enjoyed their existence according to their nature. But their descendant did not follow their
example, and great Heaven sent down calamities, employing the agency of our ruler who was in possession of
its favoring appointment. The attack on Xia may be traced to the orgies in Ming Tiao. Our king of Shang
brilliantly displayed his sagely prowess; for oppression he substituted his generous gentleness; and the
millions of the people gave him their hearts. Now your Majesty is entering on the inheritance of his virtue; -all depends on how you commence your reign. To set up love, it is for you to love your relations; to set up
respect, it is for you to respect your elders. The commencement is in the family and the state He listened to
expostulation, and did not seek to resist it; he conformed to the wisdom of the ancients; occupying the highest
position, he displayed intelligence; occupying an inferior position, he displayed his loyalty; he allowed the
good qualities of the men whom he employed and did not seek that they should have every talent Now if a
high noble or officer be addicted to one of these three fashions with their ten evil ways, his family will surely
come to ruin; if the prince of a country be so addicted, his state will surely come to ruin. The minister who
does not try to correct such vices in the sovereign shall be punished with branding. The ways of Heaven are
not invariable: Do you but be virtuous, be it in small things or in large, and the myriad regions will have cause
for rejoicing. If you not be virtuous, be it in large things or in small, it will bring the ruin of your ancestral
temple. Anonymous, "The Mandate of Heaven:
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We have arrived at the stage of life when we must realise that the hour-glass is rapidly running out, that the
pendulum of life is coming to a stand still, and that time will soon be no more. With death an eternity without
end begins. Every year, on Ash Wednesday, the Church solemnly reminds us of these eternal truths. With the
inauguration of the Lenten season, the priest places blessed ashes upon our forehead in the form of a cross,
saying: Memento homo quia pulvis es, et in pulverem reverteris. The ashes are intended to remind us of our
own mortality when our bodies will return to dust whence they came. The cross upon our foreheads reminds
us of our immortality; that while the body dies, the soul does not die; that through the Cross of Christ our
redemption was purchased. And the grave is not its goal; Dust thou art,to dust returnest, Was not spoken of the
soul. While many have tried to explain the meaning of eternity, no one has ever succeded in defining the word
adequately. It is impossible for our weak intelligence to form an absolutely clear conception of eternity. Some
have compared the word with things we know. Some have compared eternity with the sands on the sea shore,
drops of water in all the oceans of the world, or the multiple letters in the books that have ever been printed.
But in the fanciful flight of our imagination we might still look forward to a time when every grain of sand
might be counted, every drop in the oceans or letters in all the books accounted for, and yet, when all that is
accomplished we would still be forced to say that eternity had just begun. This is the eternity that confronts us
at death. From the moment you and I were born into the world, each of us was started on the road to eternity.
Your eternity, my eternity, because everyone prepares his own eternity. The Creator has endowed us with
understanding and free will. The choosing is ours to determine what kind of an eternity awaits us. The
difference lies between sinner and saint. Proper reflection upon these words and what kind of eternity might
await them, led many people to alter the course of their lives and prepare for a happy eternity. Ask the Saints
of God who have gone before us and are now enjoying their eternal reward in heaven at this moment what
prompted them to lead heroic lives. It was the thought of eternity that made Saint Stephen remain steadfast in
his martyrdom, that sustained Saint Lawrence and rendered endurable his death in the flames; that made St.
Augustine desire only crosses and suffering in this life and led him to exclaim: After so many of our patriotic
men and women had faced death on the far-flung battle fronts during the last World War, many others
returned and sought seclusion in prayer and contemplation behind cloister and monastery walls. The same
thought of eternity prompted kings and emperors to relinquish their crowns and renounce the world. Pope
Celestine V resigned his eminent office in order to lead the life of a hermit. These many cogent facts and
examples should prompt us to reflect upon the thought of eternity and prepare for it while it is still time. A
soul you have- and only one; If that be lost, all hope is gone. All earthly things will fleet away. Eternity shall
ever stay. By remembering this now, then, when our eternity begins, may it be said of each one of us: For he
hath done wonderful things in his life. He could have transgressed, and hath not transgressed; and could do
evil things, and hath not done them. Who hath been tried thereby and made perfect, he shall have glory
everlasting Eccles. The story described the departure of convicts of the worst type who had been banished
from their native land to a penal colony on a small island in the South Atlantic. Hysterical over the prospects
before them, these desperados were chained and handcuffed and herded into steel cages in a stinking prison
ship on which they were slowly carried out from the habour of their native land. There these criminals of the
worst type, rascals, murderers, thieves and thugs, were to waste away their lives and die, forgotten by kith and
kin as completely as the public forgot them the hour the ship sailed. These criminals deserved little mercy, but
the nature of their punishment is one of the cruelest that can be devised. Some poet has said: It is not so much
the physical ordeal confronting such convicts that is so terrible as the hopelessness of their plight, the horrible
nostalgia in a far-off and forbidding land, the terrible mental depression which makes the punishment so
gruesome. It is the nearest approach to hell itself that man can conceive. Much less will such tolerate any
mention of eternal punishments or of everlasting fire and torments in hell. Now, we wish to frighten nobody.
But silence will not extinguish the pains of hell, nor render them non-existent. Were all of us to agree to
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remain silent on the subject, hell would still continue to exist; for as sure as there is a heaven to hope for, so
surely is there a hell to fear. Our Lord told us so, and God cannot deceive. And since this is true, we should
think of it and speak of it more frequently; for knowing it, we shall fear it, and fearing it, we shall avoid it.
Hence, like her Divine Founder, our Church teaches there is a hell; that souls there suffer a punishment which
will never end; that both body and soul will suffer eternally after the General Judgment; that there is a fire in
hell which will last forever; that the damned suffer pain, misery and despair, loss of God, indescribable agony,
and unavailing remorse. Here are some of the reasons for our belief: All the people of the entire world will be
gathered together. The good will be separated from the wicked. The Lord will say to those on His right hand:
But to those on the left He will say: Immediately Christ adds these significant words: And Saint Paul is even
more specific in singling out those who will not enter into the kingdom of heaven. Neither fornicators, nor
idolators, nor adulterers, nor the effeminate, nor thieves, nor the covetous, nor drunkards, nor railers, nor
extortioners, shall possess the kingdom of God I Cor. And Saint Gregory adds: Then Saint Chrysostom argues
this way: Now, many who sinned have passed away without being punished, while many others who led
virtuous lives did not die until they had suffered innumerable tribulations. If God is just, how will He reward
the latter and punish the former, unless there be a hell and a resurrection? If further proof for the existence of
hell is needed, then let us hear from a few pre-Christian and pagan sources. The ancient Greeks believed in
their Tartarus. Xenocrates taught that the souls of the wicked wander about in dark places under the earth.
Plutarch held that the wicked, after death, are confined in a place that no man can open. The Latin poet, Virgil,
in his Aeneid, portrays to us the never-ending sufferings of the damned souls. The Jews compared hell to
Gehenna, in a valley near Jerusalem, in which human beings, especially babies, were sacrificed to the god of
fire, Moloch. Hence Plato, the poet and philosopher, declares in his Phaedo: There are those who say that such
an eternal punishment is unreasonable, altogether out of proportion to a sin committed which takes but a brief
moment of time. But such a comparison is not correctly drawn. We must first consider the nature of mortal sin
for which hell is the punishment; secondly, the nature of the damned who are undergoing the punishment; and,
thirdly, the nature of God Who imposes and enforces the punishment. No one will go to hell against his will.
Only those are there who have died unrepentant, with mortal sins upon their souls. And a mortal sin is a
deliberate defiance of God and His laws in grave matter in which the sinner knowingly and deliberately
exclaims defiantly: And if the punishment were not eternal, then the worst criminal could for all eternity
remain in defiance of God, knowing that in due time the punishment for his crime would cease. Therefore, it is
man, not God, who creates an eternal punishment for himself. God merely permits it, in order not to frustrate
the free will of man which makes man accountable for his good as well as his evil deeds. What are the pains of
hell? They are both positive and negative. The positive suffering in hell is that of pain. This we can readily
understand here on earth, being, as we are, surrounded by so much suffering. But perhaps the greatest
suffering in hell is that of loss, which we can less readily understand. The latter suffering of loss, I would
rather stress as the greater by far of the sufferings endured by the damned. Nothing hurts a child more than to
hear from an angry parent the words: A soul that is lost will be deprived forever of the happiness of seeing
God face to face. To its eternal regret, the lost soul will realise that, through its own fault, it has forfeited the
greatest of all blessings and missed the very purpose of its existence here on earth, namely, one day to enjoy
the Beatific Vision. Here is how Saint John Chrysostom describes this pain of loss: But if you were to heap a
thousand hell-fires one on top of the other, it would be as nothing compared to the punishment that consists in
being excluded from the beatific glory of heaven, hated by Christ, and compelled to hear Him say: All former
love between friends on earth now turns into hate; only curses, complaints, accusations, weeping, and
gnashing of teeth remain. No kind or friendly word between former friends will ever fall on their ears, nothing
but groans, curses, and shrieks, to which they will add their own lamentations and unavailing regrets. Do you
wish to avoid such an eternal calamity? Here is the admonition of Saint Bernard: We will then work out our
salvation in fear and trembling. Many who are Saints in heaven today would never have persevered in virtue,
except for the fear of hell. And if the thought of a loving and merciful God can no longer move us to do good
and avoid evil, then let us, with filial fear, turn to the God of Justice and pray with the Psalmist: As we
approach the twilight of life all agree that life on earth, even at its best, is an unsatisfying thing. This human
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trait manifests itself already in early childhood, accompanies us through youth to old age, and terminates only
at the grave with death. Some have sought to satisfy these desires in creatures. Such people are sadly
disillusioned through life, and especially at death. With a belated remorse such people then realise that we are
destined for something incomparably better than anything this world can offer.
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The location of Heaven Where is heaven, the dwelling of God and the blessed? Some are of opinion that
heaven is everywhere, as God is everywhere. According to this view the blessed can move about freely in
every part of the universe , and still remain with God and see everywhere. Everywhere, too, they remain with
Christ in His sacred Humanity and with the saints and the angels. For, according to the advocates of this
opinion, the spatial distances of this world must no longer impede the mutual intercourse of blessed. In
general, however, theologians deem more appropriate that there should be a special and glorious abode, in
which the blessed have their peculiar home and where they usually abide, even though they be free to go about
in this world. For the surroundings in the midst of which the blessed have their dwelling must be in
accordance with their happy state; and the internal union of charity which joins them in affection must find its
outward expression in community of habitation. At the end of the world, the earth together with the celestial
bodies will be gloriously transformed into a part of the dwelling-place of the blessed Revelation Hence there
seems to be no sufficient reason for attributing a metaphorical sense to those numerous utterances of the Bible
which suggest a definite dwelling-place of the blessed. Theologians , therefore, generally hold that the heaven
of the blessed is a special place with definite limits. Naturally, this place is held to exist, not within the earth,
but, in accordance with the expressions of Scripture , without and beyond its limits. All further details
regarding its locality are quite uncertain. The Church has decided nothing on this subject. Existence of heaven
There is a heaven, i. On the lot of those who die free from personal sin , but infected with original sin , see
LIMBO limbus pervulorum. The existence of heaven is, of course, denied by atheists , materialists , and
pantheists of all centuries as well as by those rationalists who teach that the soul perishes with the body â€” in
short, by all who deny the existence of God or the immortality of the soul. But, for the rest, if we abstract from
the specific quality and the supernatural character of heaven, the doctrine has never met with any opposition
worthy of note. Even mere reason can prove the existence of heaven or of the happy state of the just in the
next life. We shall give a brief outline of the principal arguments. From these we shall, at the same time, see
that the bliss of heaven is eternal and consists primarily in the possession of God , and that heaven
presupposes a condition of perfect happiness , in which every wish of the heart finds adequate satisfaction.
God made all things for His objective honour and glory. Every creature was to manifest His Divine perfections
by becoming a likeness of God , each according to its capacity. Therefore man is created to know God and to
love Him. Lastly, to know God and to love Him is the noblest occupation of the human mind , and
consequently also its supreme happiness. Therefore man is created for eternal happiness ; and he will infallibly
attain it hereafter, unless, by sin , he renders himself unworthy of so high a destiny. God made all things for
His formal glory , which consists in the knowledge and love shown Him by rational creatures. Irrational
creatures cannot give formal glory to God directly, but they should assist rational creatures in doing so.
Therefore every intelligent creature in general, and man in particular, is destined to know and love God for
ever, though he may forfeit eternal happiness by sin. God , in his infinite justice and holiness , must give virtue
its due reward. But, as experience teaches, the virtuous do not obtain a sufficient reward here; hence they will
be recompensed hereafter, and the reward must be everlasting, since the soul is immortal. Nor can it be
supposed that the soul in the next life must merit her continuance in happiness by a continued series of
combats; for this would be repugnant to all the tendencies and desires of human nature. God , in His wisdom,
must set on the moral law a sanction, sufficiently appropriate and efficacious. But, unless each man is
rewarded according to the measure of his good works , such a sanction could not be said to exist. Mere
infliction of punishment for sin would be insufficient. In any case, reward for good deeds is the best means of
inspiring zeal for virtue. Nature itself teaches us to reward virtue in others whenever we can, and to hope for a
reward of our own good actions from the Supreme Ruler of the universe. That reward, not being given here,
will be given hereafter. God has implanted in the heart of man a love of virtue and a love of happiness ;
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consequently, God , because of His wisdom, must by rewarding virtue establish perfect harmony between
these two tendencies. But such a harmony is not established in this life; therefore it will be brought about in
the next. Every man has an innate desire for perfect beatitude. The sight of the imperfect goods of earth
naturally leads us to form the conception of a happiness so perfect as to satisfy all the desires of our heart. But
we cannot conceive such a state without desiring it. Therefore we are destined for a happiness that is perfect
and, for that very reason, eternal ; and it will be ours, unless we forfeit it by sin. The arguments thus far
advanced prove the existence of heaven as a state of perfect happiness. We are born for higher things, for the
possession of God. This earth can satisfy no man, least of all the wise. Our mental faculties and the aspirations
of our nature give proof of this. But the scanty knowledge , that we can acquire on earth stands in no
proportion to the capabilities of our soul. We shall possess truth in higher perfection hereafter. God made us
for holiness , for a complete and final triumph over passion and for the perfect and secure possession of virtue.
Our natural aptitudes and desires bear witness to this. But this happy goal is not reached on earth, but in the
next life. We are created for love and friendship, for indissoluble union with our friends. At the grave of those
we love our heart longs for a future reunion. This cry of nature is no delusion. A joyful and everlasting reunion
awaits the just man beyond the grave. It is the conviction of all peoples that there is a heaven in which the just
will rejoice in the next life. But, in the fundamental questions of our being and our destiny, a conviction, so
unanimous and universal, cannot be erroneous. Otherwise this world and the order of this world would remain
an utter enigma to intelligent creatures, who ought to know at least the necessary means for reaching their
appointed end. Very few deny the existence of heaven; and these few are practically all atheists and
epicureans. But surely it cannot be that all the rest have erred , and an isolated class of men such as these are
not the true guides in the most fundamental questions of our being. For apostasy from God and His law cannot
be the key to wisdom. Revelation also proclaims the existence of heaven. This we have already seen in the
preceding section from the many names by which the Bible designates heaven; and from the texts of Scripture
, still to be quoted on the nature and peculiar conditions of heaven. Supernatural character of heaven and the
beatific vision 1 In heaven the just will see God by direct intuition , clearly and distinctly. Here on earth we
have no immediate perception of God ; we see Him but indirectly in the mirror of creation. We get our first
and direct knowledge from creatures, and then, by reasoning from these, we ascend to a knowledge of God
according to the imperfect likeness which creatures bear to their Creator. But in doing so we proceed to a large
extent by way of negation, i. In heaven, however, no creature will stand between God and the soul. He himself
will be the immediate object of its vision. Scripture and theology tell us that the blessed see God face to face.
And because this vision is immediate and direct, it is also exceedingly clear and distinct. Ontologists assert
that we perceive God directly in this life, though our knowledge of Him is vague and obscure; but a vision of
the Divine Essence, immediate yet vague and obscure, implies a contradiction. The blessed see God , not
merely according to the measure of His likeness imperfectly reflected in creation , but they see Him as He is,
after the manner of His own Being. The Scriptural argument is based especially on 1 Corinthians The
argument from tradition is carried out in detail by Petavius "De. Several Fathers, who seemingly contradict
this doctrine , in reality maintain it; they merely teach that the bodily eye cannot see God , or that the blessed
do not fully comprehend God , or that the soul cannot see God with its natural powers in this life cf. The
Vatican Council expressly declared that man has been elevated by God to a supernatural end Denz. In this
connection we must also mention the condemnation of the Ontologists , and in particular of Rosmini , who
held that an immediate but indeterminate perception of God is essential to the human intellect and the
beginning of all human knowledge Denz. That the vision of God is supernatural can also be shown from the
supernatural character of sanctifying grace Denz. Even unaided reason recognizes that the immediate vision of
God , even if it be at all possible, can never be natural for a creature. For it is manifest that every created mind
first perceives its own self and creatures similar to itself by which it is surrounded, and from these it rises to a
knowledge of God as the source of their being and their last end. Hence its natural knowledge of God is
necessarily mediate and analogous; since it forms its ideas and judgments about God after the imperfect
likeness which its own self and its surroundings bear to Him. Such is the only means nature offers for
acquiring a knowledge of God , and more than this is not due to any created intellect ; consequently, the
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second and essentially higher way of seeing God by intuitive vision can but be a gratuitous gift of Divine
goodness. These considerations prove , not merely that the immediate vision of God exceeds the natural
claims of all creatures in actual existence ; but they also prove against Ripalda , Becaenus, and others Recently
also Morlias , that God cannot create any spirit which would, by virtue of its nature , be entitled to the intuitive
vision of the Divine Essence. Therefore, as theologians express it, no created substance is of its nature
supernatural ; however, the Church has given no decision on this matter. Palmieri, "De Deo creante et
elevante" Rome, , thes. Thomas seems to teach I. Elsewhere, however, he frequently insists on the
supernatural character of that vision e. Hence in the former place he obviously supposes that man knows from
revelation both the possibility of the beatific vision and his destiny to enjoy it. On this supposition it is indeed
quite natural for man to have so strong a desire for that vision, that any inferior kind of beatitude can no longer
duly satisfy him. This was defined by the Council of Vienne in Denz. For the beatific vision transcends the
natural powers of the intellect ; therefore, to see God the intellect stands in need of some supernatural strength,
not merely transient, but permanent as the vision itself. This permanent invigoration is called the "light of
glory ", because it enables the souls in glory to see God with their intellect , just as material light enables our
bodily eyes to see corporeal objects. On the nature of the light of glory the Church has decided nothing.
Theologians have elaborated various theories about it, which, however, need not be examined in detail.
According to the view commonly and perhaps most reasonably held, the light of glory is a quality Divinely
infused into the soul and similar to sanctifying grace , the virtue of faith , and the other supernatural virtues in
the souls of the just cf. Franzelin , "De Deo uno", 3rd ed. It is controverted among theologians whether or not
a mental image, be it a species expressa or a species impressa, is required for the beatific vision.
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